Dear [insert MP name],
I am writing to you to urge you to end the government’s counter-extremism programme, ‘Prevent’.
For well over a decade, academics and other experts have been documenting the programme’s negative impacts on our rights to freely express ourselves and be free from state surveillance. Right now, official policy tells doctors, teachers and others to refer people to Prevent for government scrutiny even if those people do not express any desire to commit violence. 
A referral can impact the rest of a person’s life, with this information stored on police databases for up to 100 years – when they have not committed any crime. Large numbers of referrals impact children and young people, damaging their education.
In a free society, the government does not target people for what they think – and it does not tell people to report on the opinions of their neighbours, their patients or the children in their care.
Free expression is protected under the law, and the freedom of thought is absolute. Prevent should end and the government should focus on stopping actual threats of violence – based on facts, not bias or fear.
As your constituent, I ask you to call on the government to scrap Prevent and target violence, not ‘thought crime’.
Yours sincerely,

